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Dear Applicant

Please address the Notice located below. Any response shall be in line with 
the timeframes specified within the body of the Notice.

Yours sincerely

Environmental Licensing Programme

Office of Climate, Licensing & Resource Use

Tel: 053-9160600

Associated Documents • D0516-01 Ballycotton Reg 20(1) notice.docx



 

Re: D0516-01 Ballycotton, Co. Cork 

Notice in accordance with Regulation 20(1) of the Waste Water Discharge (Authorisation) 

Regulations 2007, as amended. 

15th April 2014 

Dear Mr. Ken Conroy, 

I refer to your application for a waste water discharge licence relating to the Ballycotton 

agglomeration, Co. Cork, Reg. No. D0516-01. 

Having examined the documentation submitted, I am to advise that the Agency is of the 
view that the documentation does not comply with Regulation 16 of the Waste Water 
Discharge (Authorisation) Regulations 2007, as amended.  You are therefore required, in 
accordance with Regulation 20(1) of the Regulations, to take steps to supply the information 

detailed below: 

REGULATION 16 COMPLIANCE REQUIREMENTS 

1. The report Focus on Urban Waste Water Treatment in 2012 (EPA, 2014), states that 
the Ballycotton agglomeration had a population equivalent (p.e.) of 1,000 in 2012 
based on returns made by Cork County Council.  The waste water discharge licence 

application for the Ballycotton agglomeration was made in the 500 to 1,000 p.e. 
category, and an application fee of €10,000 was submitted.   

Given that a projected p.e. increase greater than 1,000 p.e. is likely, the appropriate 
category of licence application for this agglomeration is the 1,001 to 2,000 p.e. 

category, which has an associated application fee of €15,000.  You are therefore 
requested to submit an additional application fee of €5,000.  

Please supply the  additional application fee by 16th May 2014.  Please direct any queries 
that you may have in relation to the above to Loretta Joyce at 01-2680100 or to OCLR 
Admin Team E. 

 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
__________________ 
Loretta Joyce 
Environmental Licensing Programme 

Office of Climate, Licensing & Resource Use,  
Environmental Protection Agency, Tel: 01-268 0100  


